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Parish Contacts 
Rector to the United Parish - Sgd Qduŝc Maggie Thorne  

01844 354626  -  maggie53thorne@gmail.com  

Curate to the United Parish ŕ The RevŚd Dr. Jacky Barr  

07769 825305 - barrjacqueline@aol.com 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHINNOR       ASTON ROWANT  

The Revõd Maggie Thorne 0184 4354626  The Revõd Des Foote                     01844 355945 
The Revõd Dr. Jacky Barr 07769 825305  The Revõd Dr. Brian Griffiths 01844 355953 
Margaret Poole   01844 281042   

 

CROWELL      SYDENHAM 

The Revõd Maggie Thorne 01844 354626  The Revõd Joan DeVal             01844 353404 
   

PARISH OFFICE     BGTQBG G@KK enq Rs- @mcqdvŝr 

Tricia Prescott  01844 352472  Val Welford    01844352456 
csarc@btinternet.com    vrwelford@gmail.com 

 

Safeguarding Officer 
Andrea Oughton 
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SUNDAY SERVICES 

 
  

3rd February 
Candlemas 

 
10th 
February 
4th Sunday 
before Lent 

 
17th 
February 
3rd Sunday 
of Lent 

 
24th 
February 
2nd Sunday of 
Lent 

 
5th 
Sunday 
None 

 
Saturday 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
Chinnor 

 
8.00am 
Eucharist 
(Said, CW) 
Jacky 
 
 
10.00am 
Eucharist 
(Sung,CW) 
Rector 
 
 

 
8.00am 
Eucharist 
(Said,CW) 
Rector 
 
 
10.00am 
Family 
Service 
Margaret 
 
6.00pm 
Taizé 
Rector 
 

 
8.00am 
Eucharist 
(Said,CW) 
Jacky 
 
 
10.00am 
Eucharist 
(Sung,CW) 
Jacky 

 
8.00am 
Eucharist 
(Said,CW) 
Rector/Jacky 
 
 
10.00am 
Teaônôtoast 
Breadônôwine 
Rector/Jacky 
 
6.00pm 
Evensong 
Rector/Jacky 

  
9.00am 
Morning 
Prayer 

 
Aston 
Rowant 

 
10.00am 
Family 
Service 
Des/Brian 

 
10.00am 
Holy 
Communion 
(CW, with 
hymns) 
Brian 
 

 
10.00am 
Service of 
the Word 
Des 

 
10.00am 
Holy 
communion 
(CW, with 
hymns) 
Brian 

  

 
Sydenham 

 
10.00am 
Communion 
(BCP) 
Jacky 
 

 
 

 
6.00pm 
Evensong 
Jacky 

 
10.00am 
Matins 
Joan 

  

 
Crowell 

 
6.00pm 
Evening 
Prayer 
(BCP) 
Rector/ 
Jacky 
 

 
10.00am 
High Mass 
Rector 

    
Soul 
Space 
16th Feb 
Joan 
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Pastoral Letter 
Dear friends 
 

This is the month for celebrating love! The birds are busy building their nests and trying to 
attract new mates, we have our wedding preparation day for those getting married this 
year, and of course thereôs also Valentineôs Day. Love is all around us.  
 

Itôs because the Christian mandate is to love God and our neighbour as ourselves, that the 
Church of England takes the safeguarding of children and vulnerable adults extremely 
seriously. Indeed, whatever the age, absolutely everyone has a value and dignity which 
comes from their being created in Godôs own image and likeness. Christians see this 
potential fulfilled by Godôs re-creation of us in Christ. Because every person is precious to 
God, we must therefore value all people and, as much as we are able, protect them from 
harm.  
 

Statistics reveal the uncomfortable truth that on many occasions those who should be safe 
from harm have received great harm instead (Victoria Climbie, baby P, and others come to 
mind). The Church of Englandôs response to such dreadful stories of abuse is to establish 
ñsafe, caring communities which provide a loving environment where there is a culture of 
óinformed vigilanceô as to the dangers of abuseò (Principles of the House of Bishopsô Policy 
for Safeguarding Children, 2010). In practice, this means that those who have any kind of 
responsibility within the church (PCC members, those ministering to children and the 
elderly, and pastoral visitors) have to be both trained in line with safer recruitment 
principles and also require DBS checks. This, along with the recent government demands 
on data control and protection mean that all volunteers in the Church have had to dedicate 
time to filling in extra forms and undertaking various online courses. Some will require 
much more, depending on their level of ministry.  
 

Church volunteers already give much time and energy to their various ministries and I am 
extremely grateful to all those who help in any way in the United Parish. At the same time, 
it is necessary to have to ask them to do more in terms of the above training and it may be 
that some will want to divert their energies elsewhere. It hasnôt happened yet, and I truly 
hope that it wonôt, but I would remind our stalwarts that this is life in the 21st century and 
things that were once hidden in darkness are now coming to light. As Christians we love 
God and all his children must therefore live in the light, no matter what the cost.   
 

Let this be our prayer for this month of love: 
May the doors of our churches be wide enough to receive all who come seeking God and 
fellowship. 
May the doors of our churches be narrow enough to shut out pettiness and pride, envy and 
enmity. 
May the threshold of our churches be no stumbling block to young or frail feet. 
May the threshold of our churches be too high to admit complacency and self-seeking. 
May our churches be, for all who enter, safe places and the doorway to a richer life in 
Christ. Amen.  
 

Every blessing 
Maggie 

(see piece on safeguarding by our Safeguarding Officer, Andrea Oughton, on P9) 
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Sunday 3rd February      Sunday 10th February 
Candlemas        4th before Lent 
Malachi 3. 1 ï 5       Isaiah 6. 1 ï 8[9 ï end] 
Hebrews 2. 14 ï end      1 Corinthians 15. 1 - 11  
Luke 2. 22 ï 40        Luke 5. 1 - 11 
 
Sunday 17th February      Sunday 24th February             
3rd before Lent       2nd before Lent    
Jeremiah 17. 5 ï 10       Genesis 2. 4b ï 9, 15 ï end 
1 Corinthians 15. 12 ï 20      Revelation 4 
Luke 6. 17 - 26       Luke 8. 22 - 25   
                 

Readings 
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Prayers 

 

    

Village Prayers 

Village prayers in February will be  

Lacemakers, Forresters and Hailey Croft 

 
Heavenly Father, we thank you for your love for us revealed in your Son, 
Jesus Christ. You call us to make your love known to others in this parish 
and neighbourhood. Help each of us to respond to this challenge and as 
visits are made, go before us, show us how to best use our opportunities, 

help us to speak a word in season, and in all we say and do, may we 
commend our Lord and further his kingdom, to the glory of your name.     

Amen. 
 

Would anyone like to join the team? Please contact Maggie, 

354626  
 
 

'Prayer is God listening to the whispers of the world'.  
This quote came from a child at St. Andrew's School. 

For those who 
mourn: 

Jean Storey 
Graham Gore 
Pat Nimmo 
Grace Atkinson 
Christine Wishart 
Stella Teasdale 

Please pray 
for: 

 
Miriam Wilcock 
Brian Hutton 
Adam Tag 
June Fox 
Philip Lewis 
Joyce Godman 
Ted Evenden 
Olive Nudds 
Jenny 
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Weekday services and church group meetings 

 
MONDAY 
Morning Prayer 8.00am, St. Andrewôs, Chinnor 
Mothers Union Intercessions 10.00am, St Andrewôs, Chinnor.  
   
  
TUESDAY 
Morning Prayer, 8.00am, St Andrewôs, Chinnor  
Choir Practice 7.00pm, Sydenham 
Bell ringing Practice, 7.30pm, Aston Rowant 
Chooseday Church 3.15pm every Tuesday during term time,  
St Andrewôs, Chinnor 
 
 
WEDNESDAY 

Morning Prayer 8.00am, St Andrewôs, Chinnor 
Holy Communion 11.00am every Wednesday, St Andrewôs, Chinnor 

MU Holy Communion, Weds 13th March 11.00am, St Andrewôs, Chinnor, 
(Motherôs Union Meeting - 2pm in St Andrewôs, Church Hall) 
Healing Service 20th March & 3nd Wednesday of each month at  
St Andrewôs, Chinnor 
Luncheon Club, 12.30pm, St Andrewôs Church Hall (fortnightly)  
(13th & 27th February) 
 
 
THURSDAY 
Morning Prayer  8.00am, St Andrewôs, Chinnor 
*STARBoddlers* 11.00am Baby & Toddler activity group, Thursdayôs in 
school term-time at St Andrewôs, Chinnor. 
 
 
FRIDAY 
Treble Choir practice, 6.00pm, St Andrewôs, Chinnor 
Choir Practice, 6.45pm, St Andrewôs, Chinnor 
Bell ringing Practice, 7.30pm, St Andrewôs, Chinnor 
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Dates for your diary inʐ 

FEBRUARY 
 3rd ï Pilgrim Course - 4.00pm at The Rectory.  All welcome. 

 6th ï Christian Aid AGM - 7.30pm ï Methodist Church, Chinnor 

10th ï Duck Races 2 - 4 at Aston Rowant 

10th ï Taiz® 6.00pm at St Andrewôs, Chinnor 

 

March 
6th ï Ash Wednesday 

9th - Womens World Day of Prayer ï St Andrewôs, Chinnor 

11th ï Lent Course ï every Monday through Lent at Rectory 7.00pm. 

18th ï Hunger Lunch ï St Peter & St Paul, Aston Rowant 

31st ï Music @ St Andrewôs, Chinnor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Baptisms &Weddings  
(Please note these were correct at time of print  

but are subject to additions/change throughout the month)  

 
10th February @ 12noon ï Suki Sheppard ï St Peter & St Paul, Aston Rowant 

 
27th February @ 12noon - Max Nicholas Halson ï St Andrewôs, Chinnor 

 
(There are no weddings during February) 
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Family friendly 

Everyone, of every age, is warmly welcome to attend all parish services. 
 

FAMILY FRIENDLY SERVICES  

Sunday 3rd March (and the 1st Sunday of each month) 10.00am,  

Family Service at St Peter & Paul, Aston Rowant 

Sunday 11th March,10.00am,  

St Andrewôs, Chinnor, St. Maryôs Sydenham & St. Peter and Paul 
Aston Rowant. 

CHILDRENõS SUNDAY CLUB 

Sunday 17th March (and the 3rd Sunday each month) 10.00am 

 (always the 1st & 3rd Sundays of each month) at St. Andrewôs 

Church Hall, Chinnor (Behind the Village Centre) 

ChooseDay Church, FREE after School activities and tea.  For 

under 8ôs and their families and siblings.  3.15pm Tuesday 

during term time in St Andrewôs, Chinnor. 

*STARboddlers*    Every Thursday, 11am, during Term Time.   

New FREE baby & Toddler Group. St. Andrewôs, Chinnor.  

SYDENHAM COFFEE MORNINGS  ð Thursday 7th March  Coffee 

Morning 10.00am ï 12noon, at Sydenham Old School Room. All 

welcome. 
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Safeguarding 
 

The Diocese of Oxford is working towards creating a Church which is 
safer for everyone.  Active engagement with safeguarding training 
supports all those who have a role within the Church to recognise and 
respond to possible abuse and implement best safeguarding practice.   
We are encouraging everyone who volunteers within the United Parish to 
undertake the basic Safeguarding on line training.  Dependant on your 
role(s) you may be required to do further training.  If you are unsure what 
level of Safeguarding training you need to complete please contact me 
(via the Parish Office email) and I will be happy to talk through what is 
required. 
 
It is wonderful that we care about each other, especially if someone is 
unwell or unable to get out and about.  In these cases a home visit brings 
a welcome chance to chat and share time with someone who otherwise 
may feel isolated or lonely.  If you are one of those who carry out home 
visits on behalf of the United Parish you must at the very least have 
completed the basic Safeguarding course.  All online learning can be 
found by following the link  
 
https://safeguardingtraining.cofeportal.org/index.php . 
 
Safeguarding is EVERYONEôs responsibility and together we can ensure 
our community is a safer place. 
 
Thank you in advance for your co-operation. 
 
Andrea Oughton 
Parish Safeguarding Officer 

 

 

https://safeguardingtraining.cofeportal.org/index.php


10 

  Website: http://chinnorunitedchurches.co.uk 

Parish News 

 
ST ANDREWôS CHURCH: CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL 2018: 

CHRISTMAS IN WORDS 
  
The annual Christmas Tree Festival at St Andrewôs Church has grown bigger every year, 
and this year ï the 8th - there were 38 trees which was the biggest ever. 
  
Once again, the Festival was an opportunity for participants ï from community groups to 
individuals - to be part of a spectacular display within this beautiful medieval church by 
decorating a Christmas tree in the theme of Christmas in Words. All participants rose to the 
challenge and decorated their trees in imaginative and festive ways and enjoyed being a 
part of this unique mixture of heritage, community expression, and fun. The Christmas 
Tree Festival also reminded visitors that at the heart of Christmas is generosity, hospitality, 
and of course the birth of Jesus. 
  
During the Festival, the public, while wandering through the forest of decorated trees, 
enjoyed live music by school choirs and musicians. A special thank you to the following: 
Amelia Burdett, Aston Rowant Handbell Ringers, Edward Thompson, George Garman, 
Graham Smallbone, Izzy Higgs and Judy Thompson, Mick Sayers, Richard Thorne,  
Mill Lane Community Primary School Choir, Ukolade Band, Village Voices Choir, 
St Andrewôs Church of England Primary School Choir. 
  
There were many visitors who came to view our Church and the Christmas Tree Festival 
and experience the peace and love of our Lord Jesus within our ancient building.  
 
Refreshments were also sold to those who just wanted to sit and soak up the festive 
atmosphere. 
    
A very sincere thank you to everyone who helped in any way ï special thank you to the 
Christmas Tree Festival Committee, visitors, servery duty, door stewards, baking or 
supplying goods for us to sell, who sang or played to entertain.  Special thanks to the 
fantastic catering team who kept us supplied with food and drinks throughout.  
THANK YOU! 
  
We are pleased to report that a grand total of £1,868.00 was raised through door 
donations, sale of preserves, hamper tickets and the sale of refreshments.  This will go 
towards the stonework and the repair of the general fabric of St Andrewôs Church. 
  

Christmas Tree Festival Committee 
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Christmas Tree Festival Photoʇs 

 

                  
CHRISTMAS CASTAWAYS                                                                  LIGHT OF THE WORLD 
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CHINNOR CHRISTIAN AID 

  

Our AGM, which was postponed from November due to the sad loss of Fliss Akehurst, 
is to be held on Wednesday, 6th February at Chinnor Methodist Church at 7.30pm.  
There will be a speaker and light refreshments. Please do come along and support and 
find out more about Christian Aid's vital work. If anyone would like to join our small 
group, you would be most welcome, all support appreciated. Please speak to Lyn or 
Sue in church for more details if you are interested or give Mavis Shortman a ring on 
350014. 
  
For various reasons this year's traditional Pancake Party will be a Pre-Pancake 
Party and will be held on Tuesday, 19th February at the Chinnor Pavilion from  
10.00 a.m. - 12.00 noon. Same delicious pancakes with assorted toppings, tea/coffee 
and children's craft and games. Again, please do come and have some fun and support 
Christian Aid in their valuable work. 

 
 

STOP PRESS - By popular request we have managed to arrange things so we can hold 
our popular Pancake morning on Shrove Tuesday, the 5th March, as well as the one on 
Tuesday 19th February in the Pavilion. This will be at the Methodist Church from 10.00 am 
- 12.00 noon - tea/coffee plus the usual traditional pancakes and toppings. We are hoping 
to have some live music! Do come and enjoy a pancake and convivial company. 

 
 

Can you help? 
 
If you were given a gift for Christmas or a birthday that you are unable to make use of, 
please think about donating it to Christian Aid for any of our future fund-raising events. 
There will be a box at the back of St Andrewôs Church - anything that is in good condition 
and saleable would be appreciated. Food (biscuits/chocs etc) only if there is a very long 
best before date. Thank you very much. 
 
Chinnor Christian Aid Committee 
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Pulse Holiday Club 
 

Following the cessation of the Pulse Holiday Club after almost 20 years running in Chinnor, 
the remaining funds will be distributed to support further children's work in the village. 
The Pulse team, representing the three churches in Chinnor, wish to thank the many, 
many villagers who gave their time and energy enabling hundreds of children to come 
together for crafts, games and other fun exploring the Christian Faith. Special thanks go to 
the Parish Council for the use of the marquee. 
 

There are still many weekday activities organised by the churches in Chinnor for children 
from ages 0 to teens. To find out more, please contact any of the churches: Chinnor 
Community Church: 01844 352938, Chinnor Methodist Church 07720 647914 or 
St Andrew's Church 01844 354626.  
  
Liz Thorpe (on behalf of the Pulse Team) 

 
 

HUNGER LUNCH 
 

A hunger lunch will be held on Monday 25th March in aid of the Steppin' Stone Centre. 
 

Please note: the change of venue.  
 

This year it will take place in the church of SS Peter and Paul, 
 Aston Rowant, from 12.30 to 2pm 

 

 
 

All are welcome for a simple lunch of soup and bread; cash donations and gifts 
 of dry and tinned foodstuffs will be gratefully received by this excellent charity, caring  

for the homeless in Oxford. 
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Sunday 10th February 2019 

2.00pm ï 4.00pm at ASTON ROWANT 

 

                    Duck Races   

                                       Snowdrop Walk 

         Cream Teas     

 

Duck Races on the  

Holbrook stream 

 

Cream Teas served in 

Aston Rowant Church 

 

Please wear boots/wellies! 

 

The Duck Races are on the Holbrook at Fiveways, (a major medieval crossroad) in 
Church Lane.  They are FREE and take place continuously from 2pm ï 4pm.   

 

Organised jointly by Aston Rowant Parish Council and the Church 


